Wroxeter & Uppington Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Wroxeter Hotel

on Monday, 10th January 2011
1. APOLOGIES: Cllrs P Davies & S Rowlands - work commitments, Cllr D Millington - illness, Cllr M Jones - other.  Apologies accepted. 
2. PRESENT:  Cllrs B Nelson (Chairman), V Amos, C A Eade, F E Davies, J Guttridge, V McChesney & M Millington, also SV Cllr C Wild, R Johnson SC Community Action Officer, Mr G & Mrs K Spencer - Upper Longwood and Mr R A Pittaway (Clerk).
3. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS: None. 
4. MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 8th November 2010 that had been circulated were accepted by all who were then present and signed by the Chairman.
5. ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:
a) Rushton Cottage – 7a. A brief reference had been made at the last meeting to concerns which some local residents had made to Cllr Eade regarding the building work at Rushton Cottage and, following the publication of the draft Minute of this item in "Under the Wrekin" the owners, Mr & Mrs Spencer, had contacted the Parish Council to voice their concerns that the Minutes implied that their building work was at odds with the agreed plans. The PC responded with a reassurance that there had never been any intention to this effect and the Draft Minutes were suitably amended prior to this meeting in order to make this clear.  Mr & Mrs Spencer were warmly welcomed and given the opportunity to air their views and to hear how this difficulty had arisen. The Chairman expressed his regret and apologised for any misunderstanding or distress caused by the wording of the published draft minute and reiterated the fact that the PC were not aware of any planning breach at this site. In response, Mr Spencer gave an open invitation for any member of the community with concerns about their recent building work to get in touch with them directly in the hope of resolving any perceived issues in a neighbourly way.  Cllr Nelson Proposed that these Draft Minutes be first circulated to all Councillors to consider the above and then to Mr & Mrs Spencer for their input prior to forwarding to “Under the Wrekin”. Seconded by Cllr McChesney and all in favour.
6. Severn Valley Cllr Claire Wild & Rachael Johnson outlined details of the community budget that will be cut by 25% this year.  It is also likely the LJC budget would be halved.  There followed a discussion on the rationalisation of the LJC and probable changes, such as the phasing out of senior officers and cutting the number of meetings held.
Cllr Wild outlined the current guidance and proposals in the draft SPD on type & affordability of housing and recommended Councillors look through the full document on the SC website and send any comments in by 14th February. Full government guidance is awaited on this matter.
The Clerk then asked Cllr Wild to confirm the regulations regarding removal of a Councillor for non attendance after 6 months absence and was advised to contact SC for full clarification.
7. PLANNING MATTERS:

a) Shropshire Council had advised for information that the application for the erection of a portal frame building for storage of machinery & firewood at Handys Wood Shed, Rushton by Raby Estates had been granted. 
8. FINANCE:

a) Bank statements showing balances of £78.22 (current) & £2,119.43 (deposit).
b) Clerk’s Nov/Dec salary £213.63, WFHA £6 & expenses £10.32 = £229.95. Cheque approved nem con.
c) Wroxeter Hotel: room charge - £10.00. Cheque approved nem con.
d) SLCC annual subscription (£72 split 3 ways) - £24.00. Cheque approved nem con.
e) Avenue Farm playground maintenance 2010 - £249.10. Cheque approved nem con.
f) Parish Council Precept. The Clerk had circulated a breakdown of a proposed Precept for 2011/2012. After discussion Cllr Eade Proposed applying for £2,000, Seconded by Cllr L Davies and all in favour.  The Clerk will inform SC accordingly.
9. CORRESPONDENCE: 
a) Severnside Housing: stakeholder event. 21st January, STFC ground. No nominations.
b) West Mercia Police: consultation event. 12th January, STFC ground. No nominations.

c) NHS: consultation document on proposed new NHS Trust.  After discussion passed to Cllr McChesney for report at next meeting.
d) SC: draft affordable housing document. Passed to Cllr Amos for report at next meeting.
10.  PARISH MATTERS:
a) The Chairman wished it Minuted that he saw no fault whatsoever in the Clerk’s actions over the Rushton Cottage planning matter. After further discussion Cllr Nelson Proposed that he and the Clerk should continue the practice of liaising over the content of Draft Minutes immediately following a meeting, bearing in mind the public nature of the content.  On sensitive issues the Clerk should also liaise with the Councillor/s concerned to agree wording to accurately reflect what was said.  All Councillors would then receive a copy of the Draft Minutes prior to forwarding to other parties. Seconded by Cllr McChesney and all in favour.

b) The Clerk outlined current practice regarding matters to be considered under “Parish Matters”. After further discussion it was agreed that in future that section of the Agenda would include a set of standing items to allow such matters as pot-holes, hedge cutting, etc to be reported and discussed. The Clerk will also request an article be placed in the magazine advising parishioners that if they wish an item to be raised at a PC meeting they should inform one of their Councillors well in advance to allow that item to be placed on the next Agenda.
c) Cllr Nelson reported that English Heritage was proposing to install a parking meter in their car park in expectation of an increase in visitor numbers when the Roman Town House is launched.  After discussion if was agreed Cllr Nelson would respond that such a move would have a likely effect of driving visitors out onto the lanes to park thus creating difficulties for local residents and agricultural machinery so the Parish Council was opposed to any such proposal.
11.   NEXT MEETING & CLOSE:
a) The date of the next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council was confirmed as Monday, 14th March 2011 in The Wroxeter Hotel. The Chairman thanked everyone for attending then closed the meeting at 9.35 pm.
